
I am a person born from a sperm donation and I have been trying to track
down my father for 7 years. The first time I tried to get information I received a piece
of paper with some vague details about my father. I have very, very basic medical
records and a few basic details of his appearance and a few other little things.

	Approximately 2 months ago, I rang the organisation my mother went
through  in South Australia. I was told that they still have my mothers

records but not my fathers but I was assured that they could have been misplaced and

that someone would call me back. I’ve called them once since then and was told again

that someone would call me back. To this day, I still haven’t been called.

	I am writing to you to ask that the laws be changed so that myself and other
people in a similar situation can have access to more detailed information about their
biological father, more preferably have the chance to actually know their father.

	It is completely unfair that people born from these circumstances are the
only people who do not have access to information about their father or any siblings
they may have.

	Going by the one little piece of paper that I have, I know that I have one half
brother and another half sibling. I believe I should atleast be able to know who they
are if knowing my father can never happen.

	It is hard not knowing where you came from or who you truly are. It can
make a lot of things very difficult. I ask that the laws be changed so that all people,
both past and present, born under these circumstances have the choice to know their
father if they wish. It would certainly make a lot of people very happy.

	Thankyou for your time and I hope the right decision is made.




